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MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE PINEBROOK HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION

DECEMBER 5, 2012 - 7:00 P.M. – GORGOZA MUTUAL WATER COMPANY OFFICES
7950 PINEBROOK ROAD, PARK CITY, UTAH 84098
THOSE PRESENT: 
Ted Barnes, Troy Duffin, Lisa Fizer, Mike Jamison, Dan Schofield, David Hedderly-Smith, Holly Smith, and Cory McNeely.  No homeowners were in attendance.  Craig Hoggan, attorney for the HOA was also present.
Ted brought the meeting to order.
1. Ted introduced Craig Hoggan to the board.  Craig gave a brief history of the color board submittal that Leon Gale made to the Architectural Control Committee (ACC), the approval granted by the ACC conditional on the terms that the ACC would be allow to review and approve the colors upon commencement of construction, and the subsequent violations to those conditions.  He noted that the colors of the house, trim and roof are not what were presented.  General consensus of those who have viewed the home, including neighbors and other board members, is that the colors clash dramatically with each other as well as the surroundings.  Craig went on to describe the trail he built on his property without ACC approval which has also become a concern to the neighbors in the community, and violates several sections of the CC&R’s.  Craig also described how Mr. Gale had diverted a short section of trail (built and maintained by the Basin Recreation District) away from his home.  Mr. Gale had acknowledged in a meeting with his attorney, Dwayne Vance, and Craig and Cory that he didn’t follow the conditions set forth in the CC&R’s.  Dwayne suggested that a representative of the ACC work with Mr. Gale in the spring to determine what colors would be approved by the committee.  Craig noted that the HOA has three options; 1.) keep the $10,000 security deposit and penalize Mr. Gale $250/day for each day he was in violation of the CC&R’s, 2.) sue Mr. Gale to enforce the CC&R’s and collection of fees, or 3.) do nothing.  Ted suggested that Craig write a letter to Mr. Gale and his attorney that they are not in compliance with the ACC requirements or CC&R’s and record a notice of nonconformance with the County.  The letter should note that penalties will be assessed per the ACC building agreement that Mr. Gale signed unless the home is brought into compliance.  It should also demand that the hillside be restored to its original condition and reference that the diversion of the Basin Rec trail should be resolved with them.  Craig agreed to do so.
2. Craig updated the board on recent communications from the Whitings in Pineridge who are allegedly renting their home on a nightly basis.  He noted that in a recent letter from the Whitings, it mentioned that they “let others use the home from time to time and ask for a reimbursement of cleaning and ownership costs”.  It was noted that a neighbor in Pineridge has been asked to monitor the situation and provide photos or other documentation as necessary when the home is being used.
3. There was general discussion of the Craig Miller residence, and that the property had been cleaned up but much of the equipment had been moved to a neighbor’s property owned by the fellow who provides property maintenance services to the HOA.  Craig suggested the HOA work with the maintenance person regarding this matter.

4. Craig updated the board regarding Mike Baker’s metal roof.  It was suggested that Craig write a letter to Mr. Baker stating a penalty of $5,000 would be assessed, or he could remedy the situation by having the roof painted with a non-reflective coating.

5. Minutes from the October 3, 2012 meeting were reviewed.  The motion was made to approve as written.  Vote seconded.  Vote all in favor.
6. Financial statements at and for the ten months ended October 31, 2012, as well as year-to-date budget to actual reports, and a current receivables report were reviewed and discussed.
7. The 2013 operating budget was presented and discussed.  Dan made the motion to approve.  Motion seconded.  Vote all in favor.

8. Ted discussed the effort being made by Utah Open Lands to raise $250,000 locally to help buy and preserve the approx. 770 acres of land in Toll Canyon.  Ted suggested that the association contribute $2,500 to the effort, and that the Pinebrook Master Association would contribute $5,000 for a total of $7,500 from Pinebrook.  David Hedderly-Smith made the motion to contribute $2,500 to the effort. Lisa seconded the motion.  Vote all in favor.

9. Holly noted that Wednesday evening meetings would not work for her going forward because of scheduling conflicts.  Beginning in 2013, monthly meetings would be held Thursday evenings, with the next meeting scheduled for Thursday, February 7th.  Meetings will continue to be held at 7pm as usual.
10. No other matters of business voted upon.  Meeting was adjourned.
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